
Sandgroper Caravanners  
Membership Secretary Report 

Annual General Meeting 18th August 2018 
 
 
Since the last AGM on the 26th of August 2017, the Sandgroper Caravanners 
have enjoyed many up and thankfully very few downs. The downs being resignations from 
the club due to a number of reasons. We are grateful however, for the opportunity to have 
met and shared many good times with the following members and trust that your lives away 
from the Club are fulfilled and happy. 
 
To: Ron Halse 
 Ian and Natalie Kessell 
 Laurie Tyler and Trisha Ellery 
 Ted and June Bunce 
 Peter Carter and Ruth Mackenzie 
 
Brian Wales, Mary Wales and Merle Burn have now become “Friends of the Club” and are 
entitled to attend Rallies and Meetings (with no voting rights).  
 
We wish all of you the very best for the future and hopefully catch up again soon. 
 
This last year, our Club has grown to 24 x Caravans which included new Members; 
 
Peter and Margaret Celenza 
Jerry and Debra Curchin 
Henry and Helma Gielingh 
Graham and Cheryl Kent 
 
Also; Alan and Lynne Kirby are now back from a stint away while Doris Friend is still on a 
leave of absence. 
 
You will notice a few changes and inclusions are now in our Club Web Site;  
 

1. Our comprehensive list of all Members now includes Emergency numbers should we 
need to contact someone at any time. 

 
2. The type of Caravan and their sizes has proven to be very useful information when 

booking Caravan Parks, as most require those details due to space restrictions. 
 

3. You now have the opportunity to indicate the dates when you are not available to 
attend specific rallies, this information is extremely helpful when deciding the Venue 
for a particular month. If you have not had an opportunity to include the dates you are 
not available, please do so at your earliest convenience? 

 
All clubs need to grow, ours is no different. If you know of anyone with a caravan that would 
enjoy our company and would like to be involved please let the Venue Office know so an 
invitation to attend a Rally can be extended. 
 
If you are experiencing any problems with the Web Site Access or need more information, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

Clelia Gough 
Sandgropers Membership Secretary 



 
 
Club Members Lifetime History and Rally Attendance as at the July 2018 
 

Member  Years  Rally 
ADAMS, Brian and  Ronnie  16 86 
ALILOVIC, Frank and Janice 12 73 
ASHFORD, Robin and Di 8 25 
BIZZILL, Brian and Helen 12 70 
CELENZA, Peter and Margaret 2 1 
CURCHIN, Jerry and Debra 1 1 
FOOTE, Allan and June 4 11 
FORBES, Kevin and Thelma 19 161 
FREIND, Doris 8 21 
FULLERTON, Ian and NICOLL, Margot 7 38 
GIELINGH, Henry and Helma 1 1 
GOUGH, Graham and Clelia 3 12 
HISCOCK, David and  Paula 6 31 
KENT, Graham and Cheryl 1 1 
KERRIGAN, Gerry and Margaret 20 111 
KIRBY, Alan and Lynne 16 45 
LITTLELY, Arthur and Elva 18 101 
LUNDY, Roy and Maureen 12 75 
MOORE, Ian and Beth 4 19 
NEALE, Peter and Mary 1 59 
OLESEN, Kel and Glenda 19 97 
PARKINSON, Alan and Rheta 12 65 
SCHELL, Jim and Helen 17 128 
YOUNG, Chris and Dianne 2 8 
      
Friends of Sandgropers     
WALES, Brian and Mary 19 95 
BURN, Merle 20 112 

 
 
If you would like a breakdown of all the Rally’s you have attended, please let me know and I will run 
the report and forward it on to you. The list will contain dates and locations of each rally that has 
been booked and registered on the Sandgropers Web Site. 
 
Regards 
 Clelia Gough 
 


